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                    Instructional Council

Monday, November 18, 2013, 2:30-4:30 p.m.

Building 11, Senate Room
Minutes
2:30-3:25 p.m.
Closed Faculty Session 
3:30 p.m. Roll Call






Jackie Gorman









Co-Chair
1. Approval of Minutes – October
1


Jackie Gorman
(M)
Bekah Townsend

(S) Dave Howard
Minutes approved

2. Faculty Forum Items




Ken Fox
· Quest for update on smoke-free policy

· Request for update on technology concerns

· Concerns about no mail delivery

· Request for results of the tenure committee elections

3. Approval of Agenda




Tod Treat, Co-Chair
Agenda amended with the Faculty Forum items added and approved by IC members. 
Informational Items (to update the faculty on institutional issues).
4. From Faculty Forum

·  Faculty expressed concerns that there still was not a policy declaring the campus smoke free and asked whether e-cigarettes were covered under our current policy.
· A committee will be formed to discuss these issues in order to develop a policy. Mary Chikwinya said if any behavior (including e-cigarettes) is disruptive to the class, that the instructor had the authority to ban it from their classroom.

· Technology concerns 

· Communication.  Information Systems has begun using a standard email notification to communicate problems with the Portal and other services. Outages last week kept our staff here until 4:30 a.m.

· MyTCC Portal.  Information Systems is taking two significant actions to increase stability of the MyTCC Portal and single sign-on service. We are working with Unicon, who provides support for our portal installation, to upgrade and stabilize the portal. We are also upgrading our SQL server, which supports both the MyTCC Portal and the Website. We are confident that upgrading the MyTCC Portal and SQL server will greatly improve the stability of the MyTCC Portal. 

· Wireless on Campus.  We are continuing to work to increase the availability of wireless on campus. Improving wireless access is a high priority for our network team. 

· Email.  While email is one of our most stable services, in the spring we will be migrating our email from on-campus Exchange server to Office 365, Microsoft’s cloud-based email. 

· Canvas.  There was a request to un-couple Canvas and the portal. Canvas users are currently timed-out after 1-1/2 hours causes problems with students when working on a large project.  Tod asked that we roll these concerns over to the next meeting in December and he will have the appropriate people at the meeting to answer questions.

· Mail not being delivered has become problematic.  Dr. Transue stated that they will work on a backup plan.

· Tenure committee approval - all committees were approved

5. Address by Men’s Basketball Coach


Jesse Brown

Jesse Brown was unable to attend. In his place, Steve Ashpole stated that student athletes should be treated as any other students and that as in-term Athletic Director, he would like to be copied on any correspondence regarding an athletic student.

6. Update on Dean of Organizational Learning 

and Effectiveness





Tod Treat

Interviews are scheduled on dates November 20-22 and 25, 2013.  Faculty are invited to the open forum discussions from 11:00 to 12:00.

Tod will try to have it streamed or taped if possible.
7. Update on Curriculum Committee Action 

Barbara Peterson
IC made a request to the Curriculum Committee to develop a credit assessment process for quality assurance of non-TCC instruction (e.g. WCCW, WCC, Invista).1 Barb explained the process that the committee developed. It is currently posted on the IC SharePoint site.
This process only pertains to curriculum. Qualifications of the instructor will fall under the dean along with the department chair. 

The math/science division requested that the department be allowed to review curriculum requests before they goes to the curriculum committee.  
8. Update on Writing Across the Curriculum – 
Embedded writing program





Ken Fox
Ken up-dated the representatives on the new embedded writing program.
9. Presentation of Critical Thinking and Problem-Solving 

Degree Learning Outcome (CRT DLO) Assessment 

Task Force Report1





Kim Rzeszewicz
Kim highlighted the report from the Learning Outcomes Assessment Taskforce on critical thinking and problem-solving.  The presentation was cut short due to a lack of time.  Her power point is on Share Point.
New Business (to act upon informational items or additional items)

A. Request nominations for IC-Co-chair.

1. Liz Fortenbery – declined nomination
2. Val Morgan-Krick –accepted nomination
B. Request endorsement of the CRT DLO Task Force Report

Delay Endorsement until next meeting, December 9, 2013
Tod said that the faculty should see themselves in the DLO’s. 
Tod congratulated the new union officers.

Dave Howard moved to adjourn the meeting.

Upcoming Meetings
December 9, 2013

January 13, 2014

February 10, 2014

1 Additional Information Available in SharePoint.

